
THE BRINY BUGLE 
March 11-18, 2016 

 
FRIDAY, March 11     

Trash Pickup Early Morning   

BBC TV 8:00 a.m., 12:00 rebroadcast Channel 8001 

Pilates 8:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Richard Simmons Aerobics 9:15 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics by Tape 9:00 a.m. Pool 

Briny Bowlers 9:00 a.m. Boynton Lanes 

Knitting 10:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:30 a.m. Library 

Choir Practice 10:15 a.m. Auditorium 

Water Aerobics with Stan 11:00 a.m. Pool 

Mah Jongg 10:30 a.m. West Clubroom 

Stained Glass Class 12:30 p.m. Hobby Club 

AT&T Q&A 2:00 p.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Duplicate Bridge 6:30 p.m. Community Center 

Dominos 7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

      

SATURDAY, March 12     

Pool Tournament 8-9am Practice/9am Tournament Billiards Room 

Cabaret Meeting 9:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Ping Pong 6:00 p.m. Community Center 

St. Patrick’s Day Dance 7:00 p.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

      

SUNDAY, March 13     

Church 10:30 a.m. Auditorium 

Garden Party 2:00 - 4:00 p.m. Butterfly Garden 

Bridge 6:00 p.m. Community Center 

Hand & Foot 7:00 p.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

      

MONDAY, March 14     

Paper & Aluminum Pickup Early Morning   

Lawn Debris Pickup Early Morning   

BBC TV 8:00 a.m., 12:00 rebroadcast Channel 8001 

Pilates 8:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Richard Simmons Aerobics 9:15 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics by Tape 9:00 a.m. Pool 

Knitting 10:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics with Stan 11:00 a.m. Pool 

Sewing and Crafts 1:00 - 4:00 p.m. Hobby Club 

Choral Practice 1:00 p.m. Auditorium 

Genealogy Club 1:30 p.m. Community Center 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:30 a.m. Library 

Bible Study 6:30 p.m. West Clubhouse 

Duplicate Bridge 6:30 p.m. Community Center 

Bingo 7:00 p.m. (Doors open at 6pm) Auditorium 

      

TUESDAY, March 15     

Trash Pickup Early Morning   

Elections 7:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m. Community Center 

BBC TV 8:00 a.m., 12:00 rebroadcast Channel 8001 

Intermediate Water Color  9:00 a.m. Art Building 

Greeting Card Class 9:00 a.m. Hobby Club 

Curtain Raisers Meeting 9:30 a.m. Auditorium 

PickleBall 9:30 a.m. Between Quonset 2 & 3 

Zumba/Bokwa 9:30/11:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:30 a.m. Library 

Mah Jongg 10:00 a.m. West Clubroom 

Zumba Gold 11:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Bridge (cancelled 3/15) 12:30 p.m. Community Center 
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Shuffleboard Fun Days/Instruction 12:45 p.m. Shuffleboard Courts 

Beg. & Interm. Fund. Of Watercolor 1:00 p.m. Art Building 

Acrylic Knife 4:00 p.m. Art Building 

Pinochle 6:45 p.m. Community Center 

Board Games 7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

      

WEDNESDAY, March 16     

BBC TV 8:00 a.m., 12:00 rebroadcast Channel 8001 

Pilates 8:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Richard Simmons Aerobics 9:15 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Beginning Bridge 9:00 a.m. West Clubroom 

Water Aerobics by Tape 9:00 a.m. Pool 

Beginners Stain Glass Class 10:00 a.m. Hobby Club 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:30 a.m. Library 

Water Aerobics with Stan 11:00 a.m. Pool 

All Level Watercolor 1:00 p.m. Art Building 

Linus' Project 1:00 - 3:00 p.m. Hobby Club 

Beach Club Happy Hour 5:00 p.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Shuffleboard Couples League 6:45 p.m. Shuffleboard Courts 

Euchre 6:45 p.m. Community Center 

Square Dance 7:00 p.m. Auditorium 

Board Games/Rummikub 7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

      

THURSDAY, March 17     

Lawn Debris Pickup Early Morning Only   

BBC TV 8:00 a.m., 12:00 rebroadcast Channel 8001 

Blood Pressure Screening 8:30 a.m. - 9:30 a.m. Hobby Club 

BBC Membership Meeting 9:00 a.m. Community Center 

All Level Watercolor (Inc. Beginners) 9:00 a.m. Art Building 

PickleBall 9:30 a.m. Between Quonset 2 & 3 

Zumba/Bokwa 9:30/11:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:30 a.m. Library 

Zumba Gold 11:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Swim Club Meeting 12:00 p.m. Pool Cabana 

Landscape Committee Meeting 1:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

Coloring Book Club 1:00 p.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

All Level Acrylic Painting 1:00 p.m. Art Building 

Pinochle 1:00 p.m. Community Center 

Open Games 7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

      

FRIDAY, March 18     

Trash Pickup Early Morning   

BBC TV 8:00 a.m., 12:00 rebroadcast Channel 8001 

Pilates 8:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Richard Simmons Aerobics 9:15 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Briny Bowlers 9:00 a.m. Boynton Lanes 

Water Aerobics by Tape 9:00 a.m. Pool 

Knitting 10:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Choir Practice 10:15 a.m. Auditorium 

Mah Jongg 10:30 a.m. West Clubroom 

Water Aerobics with Stan 11:00 a.m. Pool 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:30 a.m. Library 

Stained Glass Class 12:30 p.m. Hobby Club 

Movie Night 6:30 p.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Duplicate Bridge 6:30 p.m. Community Center 

Dominos  7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

 
* ARTICLES FOR THE NEXT BUGLE ARE DUE BY NOON ON TUESDAY, MARCH 15th *    
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THANK YOU                                                                                                                                     
To all our wonderful friends in Briny may I say a huge thank you for all the responses we have had 

concerning Gus' health....the cards, letters and phone calls are so appreciated and make us still feel a part 

of Briny. Gus has a long way to go in his recovery. He is currently at the Veterans Home in Stony Brook 

doing lots of rehab. We don't know the outcome for Gus. Keep us in your thoughts and prayers. We miss 

you all very much...Pat Poulos 

 

Shirley Holmes would like to thank the many people who have called, sent cards and wrote letters; she is 

very grateful for the contact and support.  She is doing well and loves hearing about Briny.  Also, she 

very much appreciates getting the Bugle! Shirley: (561)542-4637  American Assisted Living              

1074 W. Washington St. Room 215R  Hanson, MA 02341. 

 

CHISELERS                                                                                                                                                       
Thanks to all who helped with the Chiselers Woodcrafters Show and Sale including Kathy Gross 

chairperson of the raffle sales and her entire staff; Chick Billings, Don Eshler and Dr. Phil Brackett, park 

posters, signs and banners; George Huber and company for the great luncheon; Joe Sperazza, Ray Oldis 

and Judy Munson who manned the Chiselers sales table; Scott Benedict who kept track of the sales 

money; Doug Harrison for providing fire watch during luncheon and each of the chiselers who 

contributed items to the sales table, draw and silent auction.  The Chiselers would also like to extend a 

special thanks to all of the Briny folks who patronized our show.  Your efforts were well reflected in the 

success of the day.  ~ Linc Musto and Mario Santarelli 

Chiseler Raffle Winners: 

RAFFLE ITEMS   CRAFTED BY   WINNER 

Basket with turned bowl/wine   Mario Santarelli   Willard Hartz H-5                                                                                                                                       

selections 

Carved Redtailed Hawk   Linc Musto   Sue Brannen G-3 

Walnut Bowl    Curt Mosher   Lori Keller Q-206 

Segmented Urn    Chick Billings   Jack Sprat 

Turned Cedar Bowl   Scott Benedict   Ruth Zavitz J-204 

Wood Crafted Rocking Horse  George Huber   Tim Brady CD-1 

Segmented Urn    Joe Larabie   Lucy J-205 

Turned Raised Platter   Ray Prophet   Harold Burton U-203 

Cape Lighthouse   Ira Friedman   Jane Hebert I-201 

Turned Banksia Pod   Ron Jannino   Marg Cline E-4 

Antique Clock    Phil Brackett   Bonnie B. 

Window Shutter Set   Sue Becker   Briny Pharmacy 

Segmented Bowl   Chick Billings   Mike Burns 

Turned Paduka Segmented Bowl Curt Mosher   Janice Vizino K-9 

Maple Burl Bowl   Carl Lacey   Rick B. /Maintenance 

 

A BIG THANK YOU to the Chiseler Raffle Crew.  You all were amazing and did a fabulous job.  I could 

not have headed up this raffle without all of your great help.  Thanks go to John Hughes, Russ Sawchuk, 

R. Alter, Roger Klink, Henry Greenwood, Linda Jannino, Gary Van Eerden, Mike Amaturo, Hank 

Dernbach, Hensel Vold, Christina Adams, Sue Becker, Don Lewis, Charlie Hatfield, Mario and Barb 

Santarelli, Willard Hartz, Pat Columbus and Rich Hall.  Kathy Gross 

 

BBC SCHEDULE                                                                                                                                                
3/11: The Chorus Concert ‘Briny Sings the Stars’; Anchor Paul Sullivan                                                                         

3/14: Roger Klink on ‘AED’s’; Anchor Char Murray                                                                                                          

3/15: Anchor Paul Sullivan                                                                                                                                               

3/16: Barb Lenz, Art Sea Living; Anchor Nancy Greenblatt                                                                                                  

3/17: Sue Alter & Kennedy O’Grady, Art League Show; Anchor Paul Ruopp                                                              

3/18: Anchor Bev Mosher                                                                                                       
 

LANDSCAPE COMMITTEE MEETING                                                                              
Thursday – March 17, 2016 at 1:00 PM WEST CLUBHOUSE  Unit Owners & Renters Welcome 
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MOVIE & DISCUSSION  Friday Night Mar. 18th 6:30 PM Ocean Clubhouse                                     
Golf Drama – based on David Cooks best welling book “Seven Days in Utopia” -  After a disastrous 

debut on the pro circuit, a young golfer finds himself unexpectedly stranded in Utopia, TX and welcomed 

by an eccentric rancher. How can a game have such an effect on a man’s soul? Join the discussion on how 

life and golf become forever connected. G rated, 99 min., Unit Owners, Guest & Renters Welcome 

POOL TOURNAMENT 
Last pool tournament of the season sponsored by the Billiards club, Saturday, March 12th.Warm up 

period 8-9AM with the tourney following. $5 entry fee for members, you can join day of tourney. 

Refreshments and a pizza lunch. 

ST. PATRICK’S DAY CABARET DANCE 

Sat. March 13 at the Ocean Clubhouse 7-10:00pm 

 

Music by Lynne; BYO snacks and drinks or wine, beer soda available by donation 

 

50/50 raffle; ALL WELCOME..no tickets needed..free admission.         

BRINY GARDEN CLUB ANNUAL GARDEN PARTY 
Sunday March 13, 2016, Butterfly Garden, from 2 to 4PM  

It is that time again folks, for one of Briny’s most anticipated social events. The Annual Garden Party is 

held within the meticulous and serene walls of the Butterfly Garden. The Butterfly Garden is located on 

the South East Corner of Bamboo and RT. A1A. Look for the wooden Butterfly sign. As in the past the 

event is free and is complete with refreshments, food, and door prizes.  The Event is hosted by the 

Briny Garden Club. We hope that you will join us and visit the garden in all its beauty. The event is open 

to all. Membership is not required, and volunteers are always welcomed and encouraged.  Donations are 

optional and greatly appreciated. We look forward to seeing you and sharing in the fun and camaraderie 

of the afternoon’s events in this communities’ Historical Garden. See you there. 

 

BOATING & FISHING DINNER DANCE – THURSDAY, MARCH 24, 2016 AUDITORIUM 
Cocktail Hour: 5pm Dinner: 6pm Entertainment: 6:30-9:30pm 

 

MENU (Toojays): Sliced Turkey Caesar Salad Mashed Potatoes and gravy 

   Green Beans Rolls & Rye Bread Cranberry Sauce Ice Cream 

Beer, Wine, Soda DJ is the ECLIPSE 

 

Tickets will go on sale Tuesday, March 8, 2016 and the cut off date is Tuesday, March 22, 2016. 

 

Ruth LeBlanc L-210 Lark Dr.  Karen Roop P-203 N. Heron 

274-9618    330-6407 

 

$18.00 for a member and $20.00 for non members and guests 

 
SHUFFLEBOARD NEWS 
Couples League on Wednesday, March 2nd (under the lights) had 13 out of 14 courts occupied.  Nine 

teams won both games: Charlie Hatfield & John Hughes, Donna & Ralph Lackie, Bertha Hardison & Carl 

Lacey, Jan & Dale Hagerman, Char Murray & Brian Decke, Barbara Bischoff & Nate Eastman, Terry 

Hutchins & Ron Vaughn, Mary & Rich Curtis, Judy & Ken Kimmell. 

The SECD Tournament held in Park City on March 3, 2016 had Lanny Farr winning first place in the 

main event and Rich Curtis winning first place in the consolation event. 

Thursday morning March 3rd, 20 ladies had a fun time playing two games on Briny courts.  Cookies were 

served by Don Lewis and the play was directed by Mary Curtis. 

 
BEACH PARTY – SILENT AUCTION 
Your donation will benefit the Art League.  Any item you’d like to donate is great, anything fun, happy, 

pretty, unique, ugly, zippy, useful or none of the above would be appreciated!  Call Sandy Dietzel at 

(561)907-2632 and I’ll pick it up or drop it off at J-17.  Thank you. 

 

CURTAIN RAISERS SHOW – Tuesday, March 22, 2016 at 7pm in the Auditorium 
Everyone is welcome to come and join your friends and neighbors at Briny’s newest hangout – ‘The 

Sandbar’.  Who will be there?  What will they be doing?  Listen to some wonderful music, hear a few 

stories and see what’s going on at The Sandbar.  Join the Maitre’d, the Waiter and Silvia the Waitress as 

they try to get through just one more night of work.  It promises to be a fun evening.  And that’s all we’re 

saying….. 
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ART LEAGUE NEWS 
ATTENTION! It is time for the 64th Annual Briny Art League Show and Sale.  Come and see the work of 

our Briny Art Community.  Mark your calendar for Saturday, March 19th and Sunday March 20th from 

10am-4pm each day.  Raffle: We also have some great items in our raffle.  Raffle tickets will be on sale in 

front of the office on Wednesday, March 16th from noon – 3pm and in the Art building during the show. 

 

Preparations are underway for the 64th Annual Art Show here at Briny. Invitations to members were sent 

out to the Beaux Arts Party on March 18. "Gifts From the Sea" is the theme of this year’s show. 

 

All Brinyites, friends of Briny and local communities are cordially invited to attend our show on March 

19th and 20th. We have some outstanding pieces to raffle this year which are quite different than our 

other years...so be sure to stop by the Office on March 16th in the afternoon to buy your tickets or see our 

show where additional tickets may be bought. We'd love to show you the work of our members when you 

are at the Studio. Artists will also have their pieces for sale at the community center as well. Doors open 

at 10:00 and close at 4:00 in both buildings on Saturday and Sunday. 

 

We had a very successful meeting last Tuesday evening, March 1. Our new officers were elected to their 

positions and have assumed their duties. 

President: George Canberg 

1st VP: Laura Sawchuck (duties include arranging demos and workshops) 

2nd VP Pat Columbus (duties include arranging teachers and classes) 

Treasurer: Mike Amaturo 

Secretary: Stan Platsis 

 

Reminder that deadline for turning in your paperwork for displaying your work in the Art Studio is March 

11. You can put them in the mailbox: Sue Alter Q210. 

 

2 PAPERS ARE NEEDED BY MARCH 11 

1. The paper that has your signature that you have read and understand the rules 

2. The listing of all of the paintings that you wish to show in the Art Studio.  

A TYPO ERROR WAS DISCOVERED AND HAS CREATED SOME CONFUSION ABOUT THE 

NO. OF PAINTINGS YOU CAN SHOW. THIS HASN'T CHANGED FROM PREVIOUS 

YEARS...A MAXIMUM OF 3 PAINTINGS IN EACH MEDIA WILL BE ACCEPTED IF YOU HAVE 

MET THE REQUIREMENTS FOR SHOWING. 

 

THE SMALL TAGS ARE TO BE PLACED ON THE BACK OF YOUR ART PIECE SO THAT IT 

CAN BE IDENTIFIED BY OUR HANGING CREW. 

 

BINGO NEWS: THE FINAL 4  Yes March is here already. We have 212 members, (THANK YOU 

BRINY, YOU HAVE MADE A CLUB COME ALIVE & HELPED MANY PEOPLE ENJOY 

MONDAY NIGHTS, ESPECIALLY FOR MANY WHO JUST COME TO PLAY & DO NO OTHER 

ACTIVITIES). We don’t have everyone playing, however, the support all goes to something 

wonderful.  All members are welcome to play, do not feel bad if you did not play , a member is a member 

and ALL BINGO MEMBERS understand this, it is no longer the bingo of years Ago,  nothing territorial 

about it.  Our wonderful Nancy Aceto called & continues to advertise. This time it was the St. Patty’s Day 

party at the OCH Saturday Evening (the 13th). Nancy, you are a real role model to all. The Jackpot was 

$110 we had $30.00/15.00 & 3 18 Quarter games.  We sang Happy Birthday to Jeannie Archibald, one 

very special lady, she is partying all month so remember to wish her HB when you see her.  We had a 

table so hot the money was burning.  The table on the right near the stage kept winning a lot, including 

the Jackpot who won 2 other games, Plus Linda Handley, & Jeff again in the front & Shirley, and so 

many more.  3 more Bingos, the doors are open to you & your guests.  Who knows you just might win a 

pot, but for sure you will win a smile, have a laugh & be happy that you attended, Barbara Klink Pres.  

 
ZUMBA GOLD 
Since my recent surgery, I have not been able to teach my class and want to take this opportunity to thank 

Nancy Greenblat for filling in for me. She continues to teach her Zumba class from 9:30-10:30, followed 

by Zumba Toning until 11:00 and a half hour of Zumba Gold until 11:30. Nancy, “Thank You”! 

 

I will be returning on March 17th, St Patrick’s Day, for the 11:00 to Noon Zumba Gold and upper body 

strengthening class. Look forward to seeing you.  Sue Morse   274-3967 

 
SCORES 
Euchre   3/2 1. Jerry Miller  2. Bob Galea  3. Jeff Hudkins 

Dup. Bridge 3/7 N/S 1. Long/Holden  2. Nyes    E/W 1. Fields/Hutchins  2. Platsis/Braunreuther 
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CHURCH NEWS 
Another week and another Sunday praising God.  This past Sunday the Rev. Ray Brower led the 

communion service.  As always Pastor Ray gave a thoughtful message on ‘A Life Guided God’.  The title 

tells it all.  But Pastor reminded us that 1) God guides us.  He is always there.  2) We need to seek divine 

direction.  We should give our life to Him.  3) God has all power.  He has all control over everything.  Be 

reminded God will never leave us. 

David Florence sang the beautiful ‘Great is Thy Faithfulness’ and also the communion hymns.  David is 

truly a blessing to the congregation.  The choir under the direction of Judy and Mary sang a lovely hymn 

with John Draper doing the solo work.  We are blessed to have these wonderful soloists in the choir.   

If you would like to give flowers in memory or in honor of a loved one or friend please call Betty Foland 

at 272-3990.  Mike Bingham will bring us God’s message this Sunday. 

We want to remind you that the service is inter-denominational.  We meet each Sunday at 10:30am in the 

Auditorium.  The choir meets each Friday for rehearsal at 10:15am and Sundays at 9:30am.  All in the 

Auditorium.  All are welcome.  You will receive a blessing. 

 
LIBRARY NEWS 
The following new DVDs purchased by Paul Ruopp “For all those we love and remember.” Thank you 

Paul! 

 

Creed - 2015 A spin-off and sequel to the Rocky film series, with Sylvester Stallone reprising the role of 

Rocky Balboa. Stallone was nominated for the Academy Award for Best Supporting Actor, his first Oscar 

nomination since the original film. 

 

Spotlight - 2015 Follows The Boston Globe's "Spotlight" team, and its investigation into cases of 

widespread and systemic child sex abuse in the Boston area by numerous Roman Catholic priests. The 

film received a total of six nominations at the 88th Academy Awards, winning two. 

 

New Book: 
Cometh the Hour (Clifton Chronicles #6) by Jeffrey Archer  

 

We’re sending out late notices for books and movies that are missing. Of course sometimes mistakes 

occur…if so, we apologize and ask that you please respond that you have already returned the item in 

question. However, please check your home for any library items that need to be returned. Each season 

we lose several books and movies from our library collection. By sending out notices we hope to curb 

these losses. Thank you!  

 
INFO FOR THE SCROLL 
Hopefully the Scroll on BBC8 will be restored by the time this is published. Many have been working 

feverishly to get our programming to run seamlessly. If you have anything that you would like to have put 

on the Scroll, it is so easy to use our email. Especially if you are using the computer to compose and print 

out a notice. Why not just copy and paste it onto an email and send it our way? BBC8001@gmail.com. 

 
BIBLE STUDY & DISCUSSION 
 
Monday Nights – 6:30 PM, West Clubhouse “CHRISTIAN BELIEFS”  

 

The Community of the Church  – Ephesians 4:1-16  Last session we discussed what the Bible says about 

the standard for both fellowship and mission of His Church. This week we will discuss the essential for 

UNITY within the community of believers. Join the discussion Monday evening. Questions contact Ken 

708-646-6361 

 
SABAL PALMETTO – Beautification & Landscape Committee 
Florida’s State Tree grace the marina boardwalk down Briny’s Dock Drive  

& our town’s center parkway. Sabal is a fan-palm native to southeastern US, Cuba and the Bahamas. 

They are extremely salt-tolerant and wind (hurricane) resistant. The root-ball is small and non-intrusive 

making them ideal for soil stabilization without damaging the marina’s seawall. Professional landscapers 

love their versatility in both natural and stylized parks or residential landscapes. The crowns have 

intentionally been cut back to reduce the shock of transplanting and after stabilization the support frame 

will be removed.  We hope you enjoy these new additions to Briny’s re-palming program. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:BBC8001@gmail.com
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TOWN NEWS 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR TOWN OF BRINY BREEZES 
 
There are two openings for alternate members on our Planning & Zoning board.  The P&Z Board does 

not meet regularly every month, but among the possible topics that may be discussed in the upcoming 

year might be a golf cart crossing over State Road A1A or use restrictions of Old Ocean Blvd. 

 
The only requirement for P&Z board members is to be either a shareholder in Briny Breezes Inc. or a 

resident.  Volunteers do not need to live here full time or be homesteaded and do not have to be registered 

to vote in Briny Breezes. Individuals interested in being appointed to the P&Z openings should bring 

proof of residency or ownership to Town Hall. 
 
 
 
NOTES FROM YOUR BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
* Committees both Standing and Ad HOC sign up sheets are available in the office.  Please sign up 

if you are interested in volunteering your time and expertise.   
  

Voting results: A few have asked what the outcome was from the recent annual meeting vote.  Here 

you go: 

1.  Reduced reserves- to continue to reduce our reserves for the 2016 fiscal year. Passed. 

2.  Use Park Improvement Funds to replace windows and doors in the Ocean Clubhouse- Passed 

3.  Move rental restrictions from the Rules into the By-laws- Passed 

4. This amends the By-Laws so that if it reads "Corporation" it means "Briny Breezes Inc." Passed 

5. This sets the administrative fee for transfer of membership.  Passed 

6. This sets the passmark for Material Alterations to 51%. Passed 

7. This raised the amount of money ($30,000 to $60,000) that the BOD can use annually 

without Shareholders' approval for Capital Expenditures and Assets. Passed 

 

Thanks to everyone who participated.   

 

 

 
MANAGER NEWS 
 
AT&T: The $4.59 charges that have appeared on your AT&T bills should be adjusted after a 
month or two cycle.  If you are getting charges after that time, please contact the office so we 
can email our AT&T representative. 
 
BBC-8 is up and running!  Tune in to Channel 8001 for the scroll and broadcasts.  If you still do 
not have the channel after pressing OK twice on 8001, call the office with your AT&T account 
number and we will report it. 
 
When you are having work done on your unit, please be considerate to your surrounding 
neighbors, e.g. pressure washing, painting, etc. – if you are able, let them know so they can 
make arrangements with cars, etc. if necessary. *If you don’t clean up after projects, you risk 
getting a fine.  Thank you. 
 
For those of you who consistently clean up after your pet, thank you, however others in the 
community neglect to pick up after their pets and it is a trend that is getting worse.  Please clean 
up after your pet!  As a reminder, pets should be on a leash at all times. 
 
For the safety of all, please obey all speed limits and one way signs in our community. 
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HISTORICAL PRESERVATION COMMITTEE  Submitted by Dorothy McNeice 
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